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 On August 31, 2019, the usually dark and vacant baseball field came alive for 
the RL4Restoration Foundation 1st Annual Cup-In-Hand Kickball Tournament.  Five teams kicked, ran, 
spilled their way to the coveted Red Solo Cup trophy.  The Fire Department and Team America were the
first matchup; even though the Fire Department brought the heat, Team America (pictured above) came 
out victorious.  Next up were the Dominators versus the Ivey Motors team.  The teams were close in 
score, but the Ivey team drove off  with the win.  The bracket then pitted the New Kicks on the Block
against Team America, the New Kicks were Hangin’ Tough, but Team America once again took the win.  
The championship match was Team America against Ivey Motors, both teams were fan favorites.  Even 
with the teams so evenly matched, Team American could not be beat and took home the trophy.  The 
RL4Restoration Foundation would like to thank the teams for participating and everyone that came out to 
watch and enjoy the concession stand.  It was great to see people of  the community out and having a 
good time.

From 6 pm to 8 pm on 
October 1, residents in 
neighborhoods throughout 
Robert Lee and across the 
nation, are asked to lock their 
doors, turn on outside lights 
and spend the evening outside 
with neighbors and police.  
Many neighborhoods will be 
hosting a variety of  special 
events such as block parties, 
cookouts, parades, visits from 
police, flashlight walks, contests, 
youth activities, and anticrime 
rallies.

National Project Coordinator 
Matt Peskin said, “This is a 
night for America to stand 
together to promote awareness, 
safety and neighborhood unity.  
National Night Out showcases 
the vital importance of  police-
community partnerships and 
citizen involvement in our fight 
to build a safer nation. On 
NNO, we invite neighborhoods 
to join in Giving Crime & 

Drugs a Going Away Party.”
The Coke County 

Commissioners Court and 
County Judge proclaimed 
October 1, 2019, as National 
Night Out in Coke County and 
urge citizens to support the 
event.

The Robert Lee Community 
Watch encourages you to come 
have a “Picnic in the Park” on 
our 2nd National Night Out in 
Robert Lee.  They will be 
cooking hot dogs for you.  Bring 
your lawn chairs or blankets, 
have a hot dog, visit with your 
neighbors, and get to know your 
sheriff, deputies, constable, DPS 
officer, Game Warden, Robert 
Lee Volunteer Fire Department 
and EMS.  The RL4Restoration 
Foundation will be serving coke 
floats or hot chocolate, 
depending on the weather.

For more information, contact 
Shaunna Grantham at 895-
1723.

The East Coke County 
Hospital District Board of  
Directors met for a regular 
meeting on Monday, August 19, 
2019, at 5 pm in the business 
office of  the Bronte Health and
Rehab Center.  President Howard 
Baker presided over the meeting.  
Other board members present 
were Lanette Fletcher and Gina 
McCutchen.  Board Member 
Everett Bedford was absent and 
Board Member Jerita Taylor was 

delayed.  Administrator Daisy 
Gomez, Chief  Financial Officer 
Johnny Mathis, and Business 
Office Manager Fran 
Sonnenberg were also present.  
Everett Bedford and Jerita Taylor.

The meeting was called to order 
at 5:04 pm by President Baker.

A quorum was established.
Prayer was led by Johnny 

Mathis.
There were no public 

comments.
(Continued on page 8)


